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STATE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
To Our Elk Family: 
    Here we are as we approach fall. While things 
are open we still have not conquered Covid. 
    Our Fall Conference was postponed and some 
official Lodge visits have been cancelled. This 
does challenge us as Elks, but we need to  
continue to reach out to our Lodge Elks and our 
communities. Many of you have noticed Kathy 
and I have been traveling to Lodges to support 
them. It might be for a meal, meeting or a 
Lodge function.  While there we have been able 
to engage with Lodge friends and  see what 
their Lodge is currently doing.  It sure has been 
fun to visit.  I have also been traveling to some 
sites that our Wisconsin Elks support such as 
Camp Wawbeek and some of our Veteran sites.  
I have been posting my site visits on the 
Wisconsin Elks Facebook site.  Why post these 
some might ask?  I like to take pictures and 
show Elks what is out there that many have not 
had an opportunity to see.  The more we know 
about what Wisconsin Elks and National Elks do, 
the more we can spread the word so others can 
appreciate our great organization. I plan to 
continue to do this and share as much as I can.  
    How  can we reach out to our communities?  
The best way to do that is take advantage of the 
free money that is available to all Lodges.  There 
are ENF grants such as the Gratitude, Spotlight 
and Beacon Grants. The Freedom Grant is  
closed and the Promise Grant will probably be 
closed by the time of this issue. There is state 
money from some of our state committees, 
including Youth Committee and Committee for 
the Disabled. There is the Wisconsin Free 
Money (Wisconsin Grant) which could bring at 
least $300 or more to your Lodge by following 
the requirements by the December date. 
    Membership is so critical. It was sad to see 
that as of the last Membership Report that I 
received we have 1,100 members who still had 
not paid dues; with a few over 100. We can’t let 
these members slip away;  Lodges need to  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
get out and contact them in person or phone.  
Sending out notices is not working. Tell them 
how important they are in helping to support 
our youth, veterans and communities. That 
1,100 does not include some that we will lose to 
death.I love seeing Lodges bring in new 
members.  I have asked many of the Lodges to 
give me their name and phone number so I 
might, as President, welcome them to the Elk 
family. 
    We need to support our State and National 
programs. Our State Major Project is the Elks 
Respite Center at Camp Wawbeek. As we 
walked around the camp in July it was sad not 
seeing campers enjoying the camp experience.  
Individuals and Lodges make contributions to 
our Major Project. Lodges contact Bob 
Bohnsack or myself to get State Major Project 
pins.  Our Wisconsin Benevolent Fund provides 
one third of our total budget. We need to 
support this fund.  I have set a goal of $3.65.  
The ENF supports two thirds of our budget.  Our 
new Grand has set a goal of $4.80.  Without this 
money we have no state programs. Don Behnke 
would like us to reach $10 per member per 
Lodge. That will bring Wisconsin more money.  
Contact your Lodge Secretary to find out how to 
contribute to these three programs.   
    Kathy and I look forward to coming to Lodges, 
either as an official or unofficial visit.  Continue 
to be strong, continue to be safe and continue 
to be healthy.  God Bless you all.  
 

Fraternally, 
 

Jerry 

Jerry Brien, State President 
Wisconsin Elks Association 
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Contact your Lodge Secretary to find out how to 
contribute to these three programs.   
    Kathy and I look forward to coming to Lodges, 
either as an official or unofficial visit.  Continue 
to be strong, continue to be safe and continue 
to be healthy.  God Bless you all.  
 

Fraternally, 
 

Jerry 

Jerry Brien, State President 
Wisconsin Elks Association 



Page 6 - The Bugle - Fall 2020

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE 
And He Was Called the friend of God. 

James 2: 23 
 

Many organizations today fail to tap into their potential. 
Why? Because the only reward they give their employees is a 
paycheck.  The relationship between employer and employee 
never seems to develop beyond that point.  Successful 
organizations take a different approach.  In exchange for the 
work a person gives, they receive not only a paycheck, but they 
are nurtured by the people they work for.  Nurturing has the 
ability to transform a person’s life. 
Consider this acronym:  BEST 
 People want the leadership to: 

Believe in them 
Encourage them 
Share with them 
Trust them 

Nurturing benefits everyone. It seems to make sense that people will feel more secure and 
motivated when their leaders believe, encourage, share, and trust them (BEST).  People are more 
productive when they are nurtured, more importantly, nurturing creates a strong emotional and 
professional foundation within the people who have leadership potential.   

We are experiencing some radical changes to our social structure in our nation, and our lodges.   
It is up to our existing lodge leadership to reach out to the membership, share their expectations and 
concerns.  This simple act of communication encourages our members and increases the trust in their 
chosen leaders. 

With God’s help we will persevere through this viral pandemic, and thrive.  Stay safe! 
God loves you and so do I! 
 
Blessings, 
 
Rev. Mike 
Reverend Mike Hackbarth, Chaplain 
Wisconsin Elks Association 
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VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORTS 
NORTHWEST DISTRICT 
 

GREG MAZUR, V.P. 
 

Greetings from the Northwest District! 
As I have recently been honored to serve as VP, 
I would like to make a very brief introduction. I 
joined the Chippewa Falls Elks Lodge in 2003, 
shortly after moving back to my home state of 
Wisconsin. I am honored to carry an ER 
tradition in my family by being a 3rd-generation 
PER. I have worn many hats in my time with the 
Elks, and my wife Stacey and I have been very 
fulfilled in serving our community with the best 
organization an American citizen can possibly 
serve in! 

Like everywhere else, our district has 
had to alter the way we do things to still remain 
vibrant. I could not be more proud of the effort 
our Lodges have made to stay in 
communication with their members while so 
many events were curtailed and cancelled. 
Through great persistence, Northwest Lodges 
were still able to hold Flag Day ceremonies to 
the greatest extent that they could. As dining 
was able to open again, we have taken great 
measures to ensure the safety of our members 
and their guests. And very importantly, we have 
continued to recruit new members and hold 
initiations in the same safe manner. 

Be safe and healthy so that we can 
celebrate life to the fullest when our next 
Conference is held. Stacey and I look forward to 
seeing you then! 

 
 
 

 
 

SOUTH DISTRICT 
 

PAT MORAN, V.P. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hello everyone. I hope this article finds 
you all in good health. This virus has had a big 
affect on all of us and our Lodges and I hope 
that everyone is doing well. It's been a long, hot 
summer.   
 Recently , State ENF Chairman Don 
Behnke has asked me to be the ENF Chairman 
for the South District and I have agreed to do 
this. It's great to see that two Lodges in this 
District , Janesville and Waukesha , have already 
exceeded their ENF goals for the year and we 
congratulate them for their work. Other Lodges 
here are working on programs to make their 
goals as well. I urge all Lodges in the State to 
evaluate where you are in achieving your Lodge 
goals for the year so once again the State can 
continue to make 100% with all 29 Lodges. We 
have done this for a few years in a row and 
even though this is a tough year , please do 
your best. 
 
CENTRAL  DISTRICT 
 

MIKE MEYER, V.P. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORTS 
Baraboo #688 - Rick Miller 

First physical Lodge meeting was June 
2nd and the BOD approved budget was 
presented to the floor for approval and passed. 

 The City of Baraboo cancelled the 
normal Flag Day ceremony in the downtown 
park, but they held their own at the Lodge. They 
are planning a rummage/garage sale on July 23, 
24th, and 25th to replace funds lost because of 
cancelled fundraisers.  

They are following all state and county 
health recommendations in regards to capacity, 
distancing, and sanitizing. 
 
Beaver Dam, #1540 -  Rob Radig, P.S.P. 
 First physical Lodge meeting was June 
2nd and the BOD approved budget was 
presented to the floor for approval and passed.  
Since they do not have a building, no issues 
with food service and have plans in action to 
sanitize meeting materials and jewels after 
meeting.  

They used their spotlight grant by 
distributing Welcome Home packages to three 
homeless Veterans that moved into stable living 
environments and have helped three more in 
the last few weeks with other monies. They will 
be using the remaining funds to help other 
Veterans, bringing the total Veterans helped to 
nine. They used the Gratitude Grand of $3,000 
by donating it to the local homeless shelter. 

 They have scheduled five Brat Fry’s this 
summer as fundraisers.  

They initiated one new member in June. 
 

Neenah-Menasha #676 - Ian Schiesl 
First physical meeting was 5-27.  The 

BOD presented the budget to the Lodge floor in 
June and it was approved.  

They will not be serving any communal 
food but will have small bags of snacks available 
for sale. They are following all state and county 
health recommendations in regards to capacity, 
distancing, and sanitizing.  

They didn’t have any grant information 
to share with us at this time, but are checking 
into it.   

They held a Flag Day ceremony on June 
12th for just Lodge members.  

They are only open on Fridays, so the 
shutdown has not been a huge financial impact 
for them. 
 
Oshkosh #292 -  Sam Demmin P.S.P. 

At the June 3rd meeting, nominations 
and elections were held for ER, Leading and 
Lecturing Knight and 5-year Trustee positions. 
P.S.P. Sam Demmin was elected as ER. All 
positions are now filled. They had a virtual 
meeting on June 3rd, and first physical meeting 
June 15th. The BOD presented the budget to the 
Lodge at the June 3rd meeting and it was passed. 

 They rearranged the dining room into 
the Lodge room and opened up that area to 
allow for distancing in the bar area. They 
opened the Lodge/Club on Friday June 12th 
following all state and county health guidelines. 

They received the Freedom Grant and 
will be helping out 20 Veteran families that are 
struggling financially with $100 grocery cards 
and a $25 gift card for Kwik Trip.  

For Flag Day, they released a video from 
last year that will be on the Lodge Website and 
Facebook for the members to view. I watched it 
myself and it was very well done.  

Plans are going forward for their Annual 
Chicken BBQ and Gun Raffle on Aug 23rd, which 
is their major fundraiser for the year. The new 
chef has an excellent background in food 
service and cost analysis-they should see a 
great improvement in inventory and COGS. 
 
Portage #675 - Kevin Randall 

Their meetings have been physical 
starting in June; they held Initiation for six new 
members on June 9th, a special Initiation for one 
new member on June 20th, a transfer in and one 
more in the wings.   

They are back to normal hours and are 
following all state and county health 
recommendations in regards to capacity, 
distancing, and sanitizing.    

They held their Flag Day service outside 
with spaced out chairs etc. on June 14th.   

Their Burger/Brat Fry on Thursdays are 
back in full force with great attendance as take- 
out and also some limited seating.  They are 
resuming their twice a month Friday Fish Fries.  
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VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORTS 
The Building Committee met and have a 

list of projects in order of priority and will be 
presenting it to the Board.  

Their State President visit on June 20th 
was cancelled. 
 
Sheboygan #299 - Tim Cook 

First physical Lodge meeting was June 
2nd and the BOD approved budget was 
presented to the floor for approval and passed.  

They are back to normal hours and are 
following all state and county health 
recommendations in regards to capacity, 
distancing, and sanitizing.  They have resumed 
their Wednesday and Friday night member 
dinners following all the rules and it has been 
well received.  

They postponed their Flag Day 
Ceremony until July 12th so that the BSA could 
participate.  

They used the $3,000 Gratitude Grant 
and donated to four local charities. They 
partnered up with the local Culvers franchise to 
distribute three hundred $15 gift cards to the 
local Police, Fire Department, and the County 
Sherriff.  

The ER had bilateral knee replacement 
in June and is back at the helm already. 
 
Watertown #666 - Patrick McCarthy 

Their last zoom meeting was concurrent 
with the Lodge and BOD meetings on June 24th. 
Going forward the meetings will be physical. 
They Initiated their first new member of the 
year on June 23rd.  

The budget has been passed but needs 
minor adjustments due to the FRS coding.  

They have slowly reopened and are 
following all state and county guidelines.   

They are not serving food yet but are 
considering it for Thursdays and events.  

The glitch has been resolved for their 
grant program and they have applied for all that 
are applicable.  

They held their Flag Day Program on 
June 14th with 39 in attendance and also it was 
live-streamed on Facebook to the membership 
via the Watertown Elks Facebook page.  

They held their Annual Elks Fishing 
event at a member’s home following all rules; 

they had 53 in attendance and eight scouts 
earned their merit badge for fishing. They had 
their three Lake Michigan fishing outings and 
they were a success.  

Plans are in the works for their Elks 
picnic and Golf Outings. 
 

FIRST LADY’S MESSAGE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greetings, Fellow Elks.   I hope all of you 

are safe and enjoying the summer days as best  
you can.  Jerry & I have enjoyed traveling to a 
few of the Lodges that are open and holding 
brat frys or fish fries.  It is good to casually meet 
other Elks with the safety of distancing & mask 
wearing.  With so many events being canceled 
this is one way we can still support your Lodges. 
We enjoy seeing the events you hold to support 
community projects.  Every Lodge has their own 
unique events. It’s very inspiring to see what 
you do.  Keep up the good work, and we will try 
to see you at your Lodge soon.  
 

DISTRICT DEPUTY 
NORTHEAST DISTRICT’S 

MESSAGE 
 
Hello.  My name is Nathalie Kramer.  I 

am currently the District Deputy of the 
Northeast District.  I  have been a member of 
the Kaukauna Elks Lodge #962 for nine years; 
three of them serving as the Exalted Ruler.  It is 
my honor to be serving over this district for the 
year, be it a very strange and different one.  
Here’s to a great year! 
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Wisconsin Elks Association 
CHARITABLE 

LODGE GRANT APPLICATION 2020-2021 
DEADLINE FOR APPLICATION 12/31/2020– NO EXCEPTIONS 

 1 

 
Wisconsin Elks Association, Inc. 
Application for Charitable Lodge Grants  
Each fiscal year Lodges may seek (A maximum reimbursement of $3.00 per member as 
of Mar. 31st 2020 or $300.00 whichever is greater) 
When these checks are issued, please acknowledge that these are grants from the 
Wisconsin Elks Association. 
 
Date       
 
Lodge Name & Number      
 
Choose either A or B. 

A 
 
(  ) At the regular Lodge meeting dated _________, the Lodge voted to seek 
reimbursement from the Wisconsin Elks Association for the following unreimbursed - 
charitable, educational, or patriotic/veteran’s programs.  We have already expended the 
monies, and attached are copies of the front and back of the cancelled checks for which 
we are seeking reimbursement. 

B 
 
(  ) At the regular Lodge meeting dated          , the Lodge voted to have the Wisconsin 
Elks Association write a two part check to the Lodge and  to the recipient for  the 
following charitable, educational, or patriotic/veteran’s programs (absolutely no more 
than three): 
 

1. ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
2. __________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
3. __________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
Total amount requested: $ 
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Wisconsin Elks Association 
CHARITABLE 

LODGE GRANT APPLICATION 2020-2021 
DEADLINE FOR APPLICATION 12/31/2020– NO EXCEPTIONS 

 2 

*To be considered charitable, the monies generally have to be given to a 501c(3) 
organization, such as the United Way or the Wisconsin Elks Major Project  (the 
organization can supply you with their IRS determination letter if they truly are a 
501c(3)); youth groups such as scouting, boys and girls clubs, youth athletic leagues; not 
for profit schools; churches, etc.  The IRS regulations say that gifts to individuals, no 
matter how needy, are not charitable unless the name is received from a specific 
government agency or a 501c(3) organization.  (The lodge itself can spend the money, if 
the names of the people that it services are received from a governmental or 501c(3) 
organization, and only those people are the ones benefiting.) 
 
*To qualify as educational, the money has to go to the school, in the name of the school 
and the individual.  (This ensures that the monies are spent on tuition and not on personal 
expenses.)   
 
The list above is not a complete list and there are many types of activities and events that 
may be eligible but have not been listed, please contact Jeff Langton, Treasurer of the 
Wisconsin Elks Association, should you have any questions on what programs might be 
eligible.   
 
(We apologize for the stringent controls in place, but we are holding these funds in trust, 
and we have to make sure that the funds are spent for the purpose for which they were 
originally donated.) 
 
I understand that it is solely up to the discretion of the Wisconsin Elks Trustees to 
determine if a program is eligible for reimbursement.  Further, we have not received any 
reimbursement for these programs from any other source, including other Wisconsin Elks 
Association committees, nor from our general membership, unless noted above. 
 
Submit to the State Secretary no later than December 31, 2020. 
 
 
 
 
Signed 
 
 
Title 
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To	find	a	Elks	Lodge	near	you	
Visit:	www.elks.org	or	www.wielks.org	

	
				 		TEACHER	or	PARENTS:	Tear	off	and	tape	to	the	back	of	each	poster	PLEASE	write	legibly:	

	
Elks	Lodge:																																						Contact:																														Phone:	 	 	 	 	
School	Name:	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Teacher	Name:		 	 	
Childs	Name	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Grade:	 	 	 	 	
Parents	Name:		 	 	 	 	 Phone	Number		 	 	 	
City:	 	 	 	 	 	 	 State:	WI	 Zip	Code:	 	 	

 

WISCONSIN STATE ELKS
DRUG AWARENESS PROGRAM • POSTER CONTEST

“DRUG ABUSE-NO EXCUSE”
1.  The winning poster from posters entered from Grades 3-5 will be sent to National DAP to be used in a future coloring  
     book.  Any poster sent to state from Grades 3, 4, or 5 should also have a release form with the poster. (Please note that  
     Wisconsin has a bigger poster contest then National DAP.  We have 4 levels while Grand has only 1.)
2.  Participants must use watercolors, felt tip markers, colored pencils, pencils or crayons only.
3. NO collages of pictures, photos, computer graphics, 3-D materials, cut and paste method. No copyrighted materials will  
     be accepted except for Elroy.
4.  Poster entries can either be 8.5 x 11 or 8.5 x 24
5.  Posters will be judged on originality, creativity, neatness and clarity of the idea relating to the theme.
6.  A team of judges enlisted from your local lodge will judge the poster entries. Please send all entries to a lodge nearest you.
7.  The first place winners chosen from each age category will be taken to be judged with other participating Elks Lodge  
     winners throughout Wisconsin. The State Contest will be held At Green Bay Conference on Feb. 6, 2021.  IF NO  
     CONFERENCE entries should be sent to:
 		  Cris Crum 1001 Western Ave. Watertown, Wi. 53094

AWARDS
Cash prizes will only be awarded on the state level. (Individual lodges may have other prizes available)

GRADES 7–9
1st Place $100.00      2nd Place $75.00      3rd Place $50.00

GRADES 4–6
1st place $100.00      2nd Place $75.00      3rd Place $50.00

GRADES 2–3
1st through 3rd Place $25.00 each

GRADES K–First
1st through 3rd Place $25.00 each

**GRADES 4–9 
4th through 7th Place $25.00 each

*1 poster from either Grades 3, 4, or 5 will be selected to be sent to Elks DAP for coloring book consideration

ENTRY DATE
Each lodge should establish their own deadline prior to Feb. 1, 2021

To find a Elks Lodge near you
Visit: www.elks.org or www.wielks.org
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NOTICE 

 

Wisconsin Elk Members: 

 Due to the uncertainty across our state and country, we are putting a hold on making a decision 
about proceeding with the Wisconsin Elks Association Curling Bonspiel that is to be held in Rice Lake, 
Wisconsin, October 30th, 31st and November 1st.   

As our primary goal and objective is to keep our members safe, we will make that decision in 
early September.  

 Thank you for your patience. 

Wisconsin Elks Curling Association Board of Directors 

 

WISCONSIN RECEIVES BOTH THE BUGLE AND WEB SITE AWARDS 
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early September.  
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Wisconsin Elks Curling Association Board of Directors 

 

WISCONSIN RECEIVES BOTH THE BUGLE AND WEB SITE AWARDS 

 

 



 THE BUGLE 
           COPY DEADLINES      
         FALL CONFERENCE 
                  AUGUST 1 
    MID-WINTER CONFERENCE 
               DECEMBER 1 
         CONVENTION ISSUE 
                  MARCH 1 
             SUMMER ISSUE                  
                   JUNE 1 
                                     
Mail all news articles and photos to 
Editor     Ken Johnson, 1602 Foothill 
Ave., Schofield,  
WI  54476.  Photos will not be returned 
unless  requested.  Use coupon printed 
at right to make changes in address, lodge 
or telephone number.  Your cooperation 
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Pictured above are the new 2020 District Deputies.  Left to right are:  Thomas Weller (Northwest), Nathalie Kramer ((Northeast), State  President, Jerry Brien,  
Jim  Meyer (Past Grand Esteemed LecturingKnight), David DeCono (Central) and Benjamin Godlewski (South).


